
 

Feedback: Departmental Bargaining Chamber 
 
Relocation of Department 
Members were previously informed that the employer is looking at alternative buildings for the 
Gauteng regional office as the current building is not conducive to work in. The employer reported that 
the process to move to the new building in the CSIR complex is at an advanced stage. A written 
report will be sent to labour.  
 
The Free State region has also requested to move to a new building. The employer reported that it 
has requested deviation from National Treasury to source its own building and only involve Public 
Works once it has sourced a suitable building. National Treasury is yet to respond, and the employer 
will report to labour once it has received the feedback from National Treasury.  
 
Improved qualification  
Members were previously informed that the list of improved qualifications was sent to the DPSA for 
concurrence. The employer reported that the DPSA approved the improved qualifications list. The 
employer further reported that members who qualified in terms of the criteria have already been paid. 
A written report on how many members qualified and were paid will be sent to labour before the next 
DBC meeting.   
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